September 2020 Minutes

The Clubs Third "Zoom Conference Membership Meeting" was called to order at approximately 7:00pm by club President and Host, Michael Holbrook.

(21) people were on the call.

The August Minutes were approved by all members on the call.

Birthdays for the month of September: Butch Fortin, Rod Stauffer, John Winesette and Joseph Combs.

No new members or knowledge of such to report.

Club Recognition went out to George Shrek, who continually attends every event, registers and most of the time does not even fly. George is a great example of a member who really supports the club thru the events.

The Treasures Report as read off by Michael Holbrook was approved by all members on the call. The month of August took in a deposit of \$1,182.00. \$1,262 net was recorded for the Electric RCEFF event. There was a re-imbursement of \$80.00 to a potential Swap Meet Vendor as the event was cancelled. M Expenditures for the month were \$616.00 for mowing, \$79.99 for "GoDaddy.com" yearly fee and \$1,669.00 final payment to Butch Pendergrass for his half of the Shelter Loan. As of now, our current ROI (return on investment) ratio is a heathy 1.2, for every dollar we spend we get back \$1.2

OLD BUSINESS

Michael said Welcome could not make the meeting, but that George has reported that the Giant Scale is all systems go. Michael asked for everyone to come out and support the event while practicing social distancing.

Michael spoke on behalf of Tommy Cheek in that the RCEFF event was a huge success.

Butch Pendergrass spoke to the possibility of hosting a Jet Turbine event in 2021 in that the date would most likely be in late July to sometime in August when considering the weather and other yearly events. He did suggest that we look at rolling the field sometime in May.

Howard Bass was approved to continue mowing for 2021.

Ken Blackford spoke about still having a Swap Meet yet this year, saying that he did meet with Adam Miller who has offered to host the event at his shop in Advance. Ken mentioned that since there is large RC event scheduled in the first week of November, he stated that second weekend of November would be best with the 14th as the date. Ken spoke to all of the details, such as, a layout of (77) tables max, table rental of \$8.50 from a local vendor who delivers, very comfortable COVID spacing between the aisles, restrictions on the Vendors themselves, possibly supplying mask and hand sanitizer and the possibility of cooking with the help of some volunteers. He fielded many questions from the members, such as, what the risk is dollar wise on investment and possibly allowing Vendors to bring their own tables and set up outside if the weather is good for a fraction of normal table rental. The club approved to continue with the plan with the Swap Meet.

Michael reminded all members present that next month is the month to nominate positions for the 2021 Board. He asked everyone to please spread the word and bring several nominations for each spot of those only interested in serving on the Board.

NEW BUSINESS

Adam Miller was asked if he could run his Bush Hog down the road and along the ditch before the Giant Scale Event. He replied that it wouldn't be until the weekend, but he would try.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:40.

Ken A. Blackford 9-1-20